
    
       

    
   

  
  

 
 
 

  
  

 
  

  
 

  
                

                 
                    

                 
          

  
                   

               
                  

             
  

            
  

 
  

  
      
       

            
  

     
      

 

                     
                          
       

  

Sent: Tuesday, April 9, 2024 9:11 AM 
From: Christina Adkins 

To: Chuck Pinney 
Subject: RE: Hart ECO-1645 

This is approved. 

Sent: Wednesday, April 3, 2024 10:42 AM 
From: Chuck Pinney 

To: Christina Adkins 
Subject: Re: Hart ECO-1645 

Christina, 

The proposed modification for the Hart Verity 2.7 system contained in ECO-1645 is designed to address 
an issue with the Verity Central component where the time required to scan a batch would increase 
over time as more ballots are scanned into the system if the ballots have unique IDs and the setting for 
duplicate checking is enabled in the system. The modification is designed to correct this anomaly and 
reduce the time required to scan batches in these situations. 

I agree with Brian that this is a de minimis change that does not adversely impact the performance of 
the system and that does not require further in-person examination. Because this modification is 
designed to correct an anomaly and would reduce the overall time required to scan a large batch of 
ballots using the Verity Central component, I would recommend approval of this modification. 

Please let me know if this modification to Verity 2.7 is approved. 

Thanks, 

Chuck Pinney 
Senior Staff Attorney – Elections Division 
Office of the TexasSecretary of State 
1019 BrazosStreet | Rudder Building, 2nd Floor | Austin, Texas 78701 
1.800.252.VOTE (8683) 
elections@sos.texas.gov | www.sos.texas.gov 
For Voter Related Information, please visit: 

The information contained in this email is intended to provide advice and assistance in election matters per §31.004 of the Texas 
Election Code. It is not intended to serve as a legal opinion for any matter. Please review the law yourself, and consult with an 
attorney when your legal rights are involved. 
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